CAMBRIDGE RAMBLING CLUB (Affiliated to HF Holidays and the Ramblers)
SUMMER NEWSLETTER 2020
A message from our President, Jenny Urwin

Jenny writes:

“Hello Ramblers. The Cambridge Rambling Club is flourishing even though we can no longer go on walks or trips together, perhaps for several months. I hope you all have a chance to enjoy the Spring countryside, whether in your own garden or on a daily local walk. It’s a chance to nose out your own nearby footpaths, including back alleys and short cuts. It’s interesting to spot the seasonal changes in gardens and see the crops in our farmland developing and ripening. Being out of doors lifts the spirits & gives us an opportunity to keep fit and well.

The friendship amongst members of our different Groups is greatly valued and needs nurturing at this challenging time. I do hope you can keep in touch with each other by regular emails, phone calls, text messages or perhaps by letter or even a postcard. Some Groups are producing a regular newsletter or `round robin` email with news and helpful ideas. These are especially valued by those of us who live alone.

The Club will continue to hold its usual Committee meetings in future, the most recent being conducted by email. An Executive Group formed of six Committee Members will take any pressing decisions; we look forward to giving the go ahead for Club walks and trips to resume”.

Future Activities
As Jenny says, ALL Club walks are cancelled until further notice. We are dependent on Government guidance and our activities will not resume until permitted. Several imminent trips are also affected; although some have already been deferred to 2021, others may have to be cancelled or, if possible,  postponed. Please note that no further trips will be arranged for some time.
Note on ‘*budget’ trips: Unlike our ‘coach & hotel’ trips, the Club’s ‘budget’ trips primarily make use of budget hotels or self-catering properties, booked both by the Club and by individuals directly. Travel is usually in members’ cars. Bookings are handled by Jill Tuffnell. Offers of help in leading walks are very welcome!
Brecon Coach & Hotel Trip – postponed to the weekend Friday 26th to Sunday 28th March 2021. The Club has booked the Castle Hotel, Brecon, for our March coach/hotel weekend. There are still places available in a mix of single, double and twin en-suite rooms. Brecon is a lovely town in the middle of the National Park, with its own cathedral, museum, canal etc. See :http://www.breconcastle.co.uk/ . We plan to arrive in time for a walk on the Friday afternoon or an exploration of the town. As usual we will offer 3 different walks on Saturday and Sunday – please let Barry know if you are willing to lead a walk. The total cost for 2 nights, dinner, B&B, packed lunches on Saturday and Sunday, coach travel and gratuities is still to be confirmed. To reserve your place, please send a non-refundable deposit of £75 per person to Barry  (address on the Programme), with cheques payable to Cambridge Rambling Club, the balance, when known,  to be paid by 1st February 2021. Car parking details will be given later. Please include your address, email and telephone details with your deposit and any dietary requirements.
*Conwy, north Wales ‘budget’ trip: (original dates Friday 1st to Monday 4th May 2020). Deferred to Friday April 30th to Monday May 3rd  2021 (3 nights). Several members have transferred their booking from 2020, but the Club won’t be taking on any more properties before the autumn at the earliest. Anyone not already booked who wants to come should contact Jill, but not make a payment at this stage.
*Ceredigion Coast Path ‘budget’ week, based Aberystwyth, (7 nights): (original dates Friday 5th to Friday 12th June 2020). Hopefully, we will be able to postpone this trip to Friday 11th to Friday 18th June 2021. However, at the time of writing this Newsletter the Club has still to confirm the deferral of bookings on several properties. Jill will be contacting everyone already booked with more information, once available.
Summer Coach Trip to Southwold (original date Sunday June 28th). Cancelled. We hope to run this popular day trip on a Sunday in late June 2021.

*Kettlewell, Yorkshire ‘budget’ week – Friday 7th to Friday 14th August 2020  (7 nights): We have booked a large house in Kettlewell for a week.. There are still a couple of female sharing places available – please contact Jill for details. The cost is £150 for the week – with a £40 deposit. Please note that it is very likely that we will be seeking a deferral to August 2021 unless it is certain that we can go ahead. Please don’t pay any balance due until contacted by Jill.

Lakes’ week, Saturday 12th to 19th  September 2020. We are aware that not everyone booked for the planned trip to Keswick will feel able to go. Others may be willing to wait before making a final decision; most balances on hired properties will not be due until July. So – please keep an eye on the Club’s website for an update, or contact Susan (07776 417499).
*East Grinstead, Sussex ‘budget’ trip – Friday 2nd to Sunday 4th  October 2020 (2 nights) Walk the North Downs and Ashdown Forest from the Travelodge in the town centre. Contact Jill or see the website for details.

Scarborough Coach & Hotel Trip, Friday 23rd to Sunday 25th October 2020, (2 nights): Still on at the time of writing! The Club has booked The Red Lea Hotel in Scarborough, North Yorkshire. See www.theredlea.co.uk The hotel is situated on the South Cliff with striking views over South Bay and has a heated indoor swimming pool. The cost for 2 nights dinner, B&B, packed lunches, coach travel and gratuities is £215 per head for a shared room and £245 for a single room. There are a few rooms left - please contact Sally for details. We plan to organise 2 walks on Friday afternoon and 3 on Saturday and Sunday; offers of leaders to Sally please. To reserve a place, please send a non-refundable deposit of £75 per person to Sally, (address on the Programme), with cheques payable to Cambridge Rambling Club. (Final payment will be due by 31st July 2020). Please include your address, email and telephone details, and any dietary requirements. If you prefer to pay by BACS please ask for details.
*Wells-next-the Sea ‘budget’ trip, Friday 5th to Monday 8th February 2021 (3 nights): Booked before the Coronavirus pandemic! The Club has booked 3 properties for a long weekend. The cost is £75 per head, with a deposit of £25 payable now and the balance of £50 due on 1st December 2020. Please contact Jill for details for a BACS payment, or send her a cheque payable to ‘E G Tuffnell’.
News and Notices
Greater Cambridge Local Plan: Cambridge City and South Cambridgeshire District Councils have joined forces to prepare a new Local Plan, looking forward to future development in the years up to 2040. A recent consultation sought input from community groups on a wide range of key themes, including climate change, biodiversity and green spaces, well-being and social inclusion and great places. The Cambridge Group of the Ramblers was keen to get involved. Their response highlighted the importance of both public rights of way and publicly-accessible open green space. Both existing and new developments require walking and cycling routes into and through the countryside. There is also an urgent need for more large areas of open green space. The Ramblers requested a full audit of what is available, in order to identify where there are deficiencies and opportunities – such as a safe off-road route from Cambridge to the Roman Road and new country parks.
Update on access to the Wimpole estate. Our General Secretary Jill Tuffnell is a member of the Cambridgeshire Local Access Forum (CLAF), representing the interests of ramblers across the county. In this capacity she had a meeting with the General Manager of the Wimpole Estate and the East of England Regional Manager of the National Trust in January to discuss concerns about public access to the parkland after the new car park opens. As outlined in the last Newsletter, the Wimpole Estate would then move to a single ticket entry price for non-members parking in the new car park. CLAF had expressed its concern that this would greatly disadvantage people on low incomes, especially families and was unfair on people merely seeking to start a walk or cycle ride, using the rights of way which run through the estate. CLAF pointed out that many walkers visit in quieter times of the year and help support the National Trust through custom in the café, shops and restaurant.
All to no avail! The NT representatives were adamant that the ‘one ticket price’ would be introduced from early February for non-members using the car park. The sole concession is to offer organised groups a special price of £5 per head for non-NT members, provided that the group phones ahead to the Visitor Centre to provide details of the date and time of their visit. All NT members are expected to show their membership cards. Since the car park opened we know that a number of walking groups have changed their car parking arrangements, switching to nearby ,villages. Wimpole Hall is likely to miss out on significant commercial income in future. although local pubs may gain. It is also clear that this policy has greatly upset many NT members.

Club representation on the Cambridge Group of the Ramblers. Please contact Jill if you can help. 
Support our ‘Walking Partnership’ (WP) funds. Last year we received £310 from Ramblers Walking Holidays under the ‘Walking Partnership’ scheme. Some very generous Club members have also augmented our funds with a £500 donation. We will use this fund to promote and support walking locally. Please nominate the CRC when you book on a Ramblers’ Holiday! We receive £30 for a long-haul trip, £20 for holidays in Europe and £10 for UK trips.
Spending Walking Partnership funds: We reported in the last Newsletter that the Club has donated WP funds to support two projects on the Wimpole estate – both on public rights of way, but outside the parkland. The first is a new gate to replace a stile on the A603.
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The second is a new, handmade bench which has been positioned up on the Mare Way, near the junction with the farm track leading down to Great Eversden by the water reservoir tanks.
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Funds have also been spent on 500 waymark discs for the County Council to give to landowners to mark paths.
Wednesday ‘B’ Programme Secretaries: Welcome to Geoff and Sue who will jointly take over this role from Janet and Spencer on 1st May. Many thanks to Janet and Spencer for their contribution.
Bank transfer payment for Club coach hotel & day trips: If you are paying for Club coach trips by bank transfer, please reference the destination to help our Treasurer Jim. Your name is provided automatically by your bank. Please contact Jim for the Club’s details.

Next Committee Meeting at 19.30 on Wednesday 22nd July 2020 at the Wesley Church, King Street Cambridge. Let’s hope we can meet!
